
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – September 22, 2008 
 

Present:     John Strasser, Richard Bielefield, Harry L. Reid 

                  Jennifer Gaudette 

       

Guests:      Fire Chief Allan Clark, Police Chief Dave Wentworth 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The Selectmen approved a building permit for a garage for Alyce Stick on Blake Road.  

Map 210, Lot 5. 

 

The Selectmen reviewed a septic plan for William Cance for his property located on 

Center District Road.  Map 216, Lot 6.2 

 

The Selectmen reviewed bid specifications as submitted by Building & Grounds 

Supervisor Lloyd Card, for the painting of the Meetinghouse, repair and painting of the 

Steeple and replacement of the vinyl siding with wooden clapboards on the clock tower. 

(Work to be completed in 2009) The bid specifications will be placed in the Courier with 

a due date of October 30, 2008. 

 

CHIEF CLARK and CHIEF WENTWORTH met with the Selectmen to discuss the 

amended alarm ordinance.  Changes that were advised by Attorney Waugh were 

included.  The new ordinance will be sent back to legal counsel for a final review. 

 

CHIEF WENTWORTH updated the Selectmen on Police Department business. 

 

MR. REID made a motion to accept the minutes of September 15, 2008 seconded by MR. 

STRASSER.  The motion was approved unanimously. 

 

With no more business before the Board, MR. REID made a motion to adjourn, seconded 

by MR. BIELEFIELD the meeting was adjourned at 6:30 PM. The next scheduled 

meeting will be on Monday, September 29, 2008 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:30 

PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette  

Administrative Assistant 

 

 

 
 


